
 

 

 
 

 
 

   
 

   
 

 
 

  
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

   
 
 

  
 
 

         
      

          
   

   

 
 

 
 

             
     

     
     

 
 

         
       
  

 
 

   

January 11, 2024 

The Honorable Michael S. Barr 
Vice Chairman for Supervision 
Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System 
20th Street and Constitution Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20551 

The Honorable Martin J. Gruenberg 
Chairman 
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 
550 17th Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20499 

Mr. Michael J. Hsu 
Acting Comptroller of the Currency 
The Office of the Comptroller of the Currency 
400 7th Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20219 

Submitted via www.regulations.gov 

Re: Comment Letter on Proposed Rules: “Large Banking Organizations and Banking Organizations 
with Significant Trading Activity” (OCC Docket Number OCC-2023-0008 (RIN 1557-1557-AE78); 
Board Docket No. R-1813 (RIN 7100-AG64); FDIC RIN 3064-AF29); and “Risk-Based Capital 
Surcharges for Global Systemically Important Bank Holding Companies; System Risk Report (FR 
Y-15)” (Board Docket No. R-1814 (RIN 7100-AG65)) 

Dear Vice Chair Barr, Chairman Gruenberg, and Acting Comptroller Hsu: 

On September 18, 2023, the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System (Board), the Federal 
Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC), and the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency (OCC) (collectively, 
the agencies) published in the Federal Register proposals that would substantially revise the capital 
requirements applicable to large banking organizations and to banking organizations with significant 
trading activity. 

Our organization supports a stable banking system in the US, but we are concerned about a number of 
intended consequences arising from these proposals and encourage amendments before these 
regulations are finalized. 

As part of normal operations, public natural gas utilities (or their contracted purchasers) often enter into 
commodity derivative contracts, whether futures contracts or swaps, as a commercial risk-reducing 
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